
RCW 74.09.670  Medical assistance benefits—Incarcerated or 
committed persons—Suspension.  (1) Except as provided in subsection 
(2) of this section, when the authority receives information that a 
person enrolled in medical assistance is confined in a setting in 
which federal financial participation is disallowed by the state's 
agreements with the federal government, the authority shall suspend, 
rather than terminate, medical assistance benefits for these persons, 
including those who are incarcerated in a correctional institution as 
defined in RCW 9.94.049, or committed to a state hospital or other 
treatment facility. A person who is not currently enrolled in medical 
assistance must be allowed to apply for medical assistance in suspense 
status during confinement, and the ability to apply may not depend 
upon knowledge of the release or discharge date of the person.

(2)(a) During the first 29 days of a person's incarceration in a 
correctional institution, as defined in RCW 9.94.049:

(i) A person's incarceration status may not affect the person's 
enrollment in medical assistance if the person was enrolled in medical 
assistance at the time of incarceration; and

(ii) A person not enrolled in medical assistance at the time of 
incarceration must have the ability to apply for medical assistance 
during incarceration, which may not depend on knowledge of the release 
date of the person. If the person is enrolled in medical assistance 
during the first 29 days of the person's incarceration, the person's 
incarceration status may not affect the person's enrollment in medical 
assistance.

(b) After the first 29 days of the person's incarceration, the 
person's medical assistance status is subject to suspension or 
application in suspense status under subsection (1) of this section. 
[2021 c 243 § 2; 2021 c 166 § 2; 2016 c 154 § 2.]

Reviser's note: This section was amended by 2021 c 166 § 2 and by 
2021 c 243 § 2, each without reference to the other. Both amendments 
are incorporated in the publication of this section under RCW 
1.12.025(2). For rule of construction, see RCW 1.12.025(1).

Findings—2021 c 243: "The legislature finds that when 
considering releasing persons from state and local institutions, 
realizing the safety of the public is the primary concern. The 
legislature also finds that the success of persons with behavioral 
health needs being released from confinement in a prison, jail, 
juvenile rehabilitation facility, state hospital, and other state and 
local institutions can be increased with access to continuity of 
medical assistance, supportive services, and other targeted 
assistance. The legislature finds that this act provides strategies to 
prevent interruption of medical assistance benefits and to allow for a 
seamless transfer between systems of care. The legislature further 
finds that this act removes stigmatizing language from the program 
created under RCW 72.09.370 and 71.24.470 and creates a work group to 
study how to expand the cost-effective strategies of this program to 
other populations and settings to enhance recovery, reduce recidivism, 
and improve safety." [2021 c 243 § 1.]

Amendments—Waivers—2021 c 166 § 2: "The health care authority is 
authorized to seek any necessary state plan amendments or waivers from 
the federal department of health and human services that are necessary 
to implement section 2 of this act." [2021 c 166 § 4.]
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Findings—Intent—2021 c 166: "(1) The legislature finds that:
(a) Having access to same day and next day physical and 

behavioral health services is imperative to facilitate successful 
reentry for individuals releasing from jails;

(b) The overwhelming majority of individuals in jails are 
incarcerated for less than 30 days;

(c) Suspending medicaid for individuals on short-term jail stays 
causes significant delays in medicaid reinstatement upon release; and

(d) Delays in medicaid reinstatement impede access to physical 
and behavioral health appointments and prescription medications upon 
release.

(2) The legislature intends to facilitate successful jail reentry 
by not suspending medicaid for individuals who are incarcerated for 
less than 30 days." [2021 c 166 § 1.]

Conflict with federal requirements—2021 c 166: "If any part of 
this act is found to be in conflict with federal requirements that are 
a prescribed condition to the allocation of federal funds to the 
state, the conflicting part of this act is inoperative solely to the 
extent of the conflict and with respect to the agencies directly 
affected, and this finding does not affect the operation of the 
remainder of this act in its application to the agencies concerned. 
Rules adopted under this act must meet federal requirements that are a 
necessary condition to the receipt of federal funds by the state." 
[2021 c 166 § 5.]

Intent—2016 c 154: "Persons with mental illness and persons with 
substance use disorders in the custody of the criminal justice system 
need seamless access to community treatment networks and medical 
assistance upon release from custody to prevent gaps in treatment and 
reduce barriers to accessing care. Access to care is critical to 
reduce recidivism and reduce costs associated with relapse, 
decompensation, and crisis care. In accord with the recommendations of 
the adult behavioral health system task force, persons should be 
allowed to apply or retain their enrollment in medical assistance 
during periods of incarceration. The legislature intends for the 
Washington state health care authority and the department of social 
and health services to raise awareness of best clinical practices to 
engage persons with behavioral health disorders and other chronic 
conditions during periods of incarceration and confinement to 
highlight opportunities for good preventive care and standardize 
reporting and payment practices for services reimbursable by federal 
law that support the safe transition of the person back into the 
community." [2016 c 154 § 1.]
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